

August 13, 2019

Dr. Linda Hawkins Co-Director, Gender and Sexuality Development Clinic The Children's Hospital of Philadelphia 3550 Market St. Philadelphia, PA 19104

Dear Dr. Hawkins:

The Office of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services (OMHSAS) is pleased to inform you that the Gender and Sexuality Development Clinic (GSDC) of The Children's Hospital of Philadelphia (CHOP) has been selected to provide "Transgender Therapy Training Workshops" for providers and staff within the Pennsylvania Mental Health System, funded through the Community Mental Health Services Block Grant (CMHSBG). As described in the attached proposal, GSDC-CHOP will provide a series of web-based and in-person workshops, as well as ongoing technical support.

The SFY19-20 funding award for this project is \$51,966. The funds must be utilized for the purposes identified in the final approved proposals and budgets, including any addendums. No funding for administration or indirect costs are included for this project. GSDC-CHOP must obtain prior written approval from OMHSAS for any substantive changes to proposal or budget that would impact the agreed upon deliverables. No CMHSBG funds shall be expended on activities or services considered ineligible under the Federal CMHSBG requirements, please see attached reference document for CMHSBG spending restrictions and legislation.

Thank you for your commitment to the development of high-quality services for individuals in Pennsylvania.

OMHSAS looks forward to this continued partnership. If you have any questions or concerns regarding this letter or while implementing this project, please feel free to contact Jill Stemple at project or project

Sincerely,

Jamey Welty

Director

Bureau of Policy, Planning & Program Development

cc: Jill Stemple

Enclosures